
The Lion Lowdown – January 8 

Calendar 
January 18 – Kindergarten Registration Begins 
January 21 – 6:30pm PAC Meeting 
January 29 – Jump Rope for Heart Kick Off Assembly  
February 12 – Pro-D Day (Schools not in session) 
February 15 – Family Day (Schools not in session) 
February 22-26 – Diversity and Respect Week 
February 26 – Jump Rope for Heart 
 

Kindergarten Registration- 
2021-2022 
Kindergarten Registration for the 2021-2022 school year will 
begin on January 18 and continue through to March 31, 2021. 
All children who will be five years old by December 31, 

2021 are eligible to register for Kindergarten classes that will begin in September 2021. This year you 
will be able to register either online OR in person.  

If you are interested in registering in-person, please call the office at (604) 888-6444 and speak with 
Mrs. Rinke to set up an appointment time.  

Please check our school website for specific information about how to register beginning January 18. 
YOU MUST REGISTER AT YOUR CATCHMENT SCHOOL.  

Proper documentation is required at the time of registration. YOUR CHILD’S REGISTRATION WILL 
NOT BE PROCESSED WITHOUT THE REQUIRED DOCUMENTATION.  

Following is a list of required documents:   

• Proof of Age (Birth Certificate, Passport).   
• Proof of Citizenship or Permanent Resident Status for both child and parent (Canadian Birth 

Certificate, Canadian Citizenship Card, Canadian Passport, Landed Immigrant documentation, 
Permanent Resident documentation/cards)   

• Proof of residence (Driver’s License, utility bill mortgage statement, subject-free purchase 
agreement, municipal tax bill).  

• Immunization Records (if available – school does not retain a copy) 
 

Although your child’s Care Card is not a required document, it is an important piece of information for 
the school to have. Please make sure that you have indicated any medical concerns or information that 
the school should be aware of (i.e. asthma, allergies, etc.). If you have copies of any medical documents 
or diagnostic reports for learning or physical needs, please also have a copy or the original (a copy can 
be made at the school). Please also have a copy of any court orders regarding custody so the school 
can have a copy on file. 



 

What do I need to know?  
1. Valentine’s Day Cards: While it is a long standing tradition to exchange Valentine cards 

at West Langley, due to health and safety guidelines, we are asking families to not send 
cards or treats to school. Teachers and classes will do seasonal activities to celebrate 
which will follow our COVID-19 protocols. Thank you for your understanding. We 
appreciate everyone’s support and efforts helping is adhere to guidelines set out by the 
Provincial Health Officer and School District which help reduce the risk of exposures in 
school.  
 

2. Kindergarten Registration: The process for this year’s Kindergarten Registration has changed. 
Please see the section titled Kindergarten Registration 2021-2022 for more information. 

 
3. Daily Health Check Reminder: Health and safety remain our top priority. A reminder to please 

be sure to review the daily health check form at the following link. Click here 
 

4. Weather Reminder: We live on the West Coast and it rains – a lot! Students should be prepared 
with rain gear (boots, coats, umbrellas, change of clothes, etc.) as we will be going outside 
unless there are exceptional weather circumstances.  
 

5. When parents/guardians need to come to the building: If you need to visit us in person, we 
ask that all parents/guardians wait outside at the front door – please do not enter the building. If 
we miss you, please call us at 604-888-6444 and we will come to help you. Thank you for your 
cooperation. 
 

6. Masks: While masks are not mandatory at elementary school, we are encouraging our older 
students to please wear masks in common spaces such as hallways and washrooms. We do 
still have a limited number of reusable masks in the office for students. If your child would like 
one, they can come to office to request one. Thank you to everyone for doing a great job following 
our health and safety protocols. 

Student Learning Surveys 
Students in grade 4 and 7 will be participating in completing the annual survey this month in their 
classrooms. 
 
Parents may access the survey by the Direct Access from the website listed below. 
Surveys are to be completed by parents with children in Grades 4, 7, 10, and 12. A parent may complete 
a survey for each child in the targeted grades. 
Schools with no Grade 4 students will have parents of Grade 3 students complete the survey. 
The parent survey is available in English, French and 16 other languages. 
Parents can complete surveys on their own time. 
Please go to this link to access the survey and go to the parent box. Parents do not need specific codes 
to complete the survey. 
www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm 
 

https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/ministry-updates-on-novel-coronavirus-covid-19/back-to-school-2020/
http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm


Foundational Skills Assessment (FSA) – Change of 
Administration Dates 
 
The BC Ministry of Education has adjusted the administration dates for this year's Foundation Skills 
Assessment (FSA). All Langley students in grades 4 and 7 will now complete the FSA in the 
new administration window between February 15 and March 12, 2021. Information on the exact dates 
students will write their FSA's will be provided by your child's classroom teacher in the coming 
weeks. Parents of students in grade 4 and 7 would have received a letter in September from Gord 
Stewart, Superintendent of Langley Schools, regarding the annual Foundation Skills Assessment 
(FSA) for the 2020/2021 school year. The letter indicated that this year's FSA would be administered 
between October 5 and November 13, 2020. The remainder of the information outlined in the letter 
still applies and if parents have any questions regarding the FSA, they should contact their school's 
Principal. 
 

Middle Years Development Instrument (MDI) 

 
THE MIDDLE YEARS DEVELOPMENT INSTRUMENT (MDI) IS COMING TO YOUR SCHOOL IN JANUARY/FEBRUARY! 

 
The Langley School District has partnered with the Human Early Learning 
Partnership (HELP) at the University of British Columbia to measure and 
promote children’s social and emotional development, health, well-being, and 
assets through the Middle Year Development Instrument (MDI). The Middle 
Years Development Instrument (MDI) is a self-report questionnaire that asks 

children in middle childhood about their thoughts, feelings and experiences. The MDI is the first survey of its kind to 
gather information about the lives of children both in school, in the home and in the community, from their own 
perspective. The survey questions align with the BC Ministry of Education’s K-12 curriculum, which includes a focus on 
promoting children’s personal and social competencies.  
 
Grade 5,6 and 8 students are invited to complete the MDI during class time between:  
February 5th and March 5th, 2021. 
 
For more information and to view the questionnaires:   
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/ 
     
Parent FAQs:   
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/parent-guardian-resources/ 
 
If you don’t want your child to participate please contact your child’s teacher, fill out the withdrawal form at the end of 
the parent/guardian informed passive consent letter, or contact the MDI project staff at mdi@help.ubc.ca.   
The Parent Letter will be emailed to families in grade 5 and 6 by the end of next week.  
 
 
 

 

 

http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/parent-guardian-resources/
mailto:mdi@help.ubc.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information About School Status 
During Inclement Weather? 
Snow closures and power outages are an annual occurrence in 
Langley School District. So, where do you go to get information 

about the status of schools during periods of inclement weather? If you are able to access the internet 
via computer or smartphone, current information about Langley schools can be accessed on all 
school websites or www.sd35.bc.ca. Updates are also posted to Twitter @LangleySchools and 
Facebook at www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict. If you don't have internet connectivity but your 
phone is working, call a relative or friend in an area that has not been affected by the storm and ask 
them to check the district website for you. Local radio stations are also informed of school status in 
Langley. Tune in to CKWX 1130AM, CKNW 980AM, Country Radio 107.1FM, Pulse 107.7 or CBC 
690AM or 88.1FM for updates. 

Please note that Langley District schools are all considered 'open' until a decision to close is required. 
Decisions on school closures are usually made by 6:30am. As always, it is a parent's decision 
whether to send their child to school based on safety and individual circumstances. If you feel it is 
unsafe for you or your child to travel to or attend an open school for any reason, please keep your 
child home and report an absence to the school. 

http://www.sd35.bc.ca/
http://www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict
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